 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Lynn Ostrem 

To: mspchapter@yahoogroups.com 

Sent: Monday, August 08, 2005 6:35 PM

Subject: Lynn's response to your letter

To the directors of the Minneapolis/St. Paul Chapter:
 

I am responding to your letter of July 28, 2005.  I am delivering my response to the chapter directors' message board because (a) there was no return address provided in your letter and (b) I felt that "all" directors deserve to see my response.
 

You have required that I resign from the board.  I respectfully decline.  In your letter of June 30th, you have described me as thorough, precise, enthusiastic and an excellent teacher.  In your letter of July 28th, you acknowledge my national and local contributions, especially in regards to our road class program.  From a chapter perspective, it seems to me, and to other NAIC directors who've read these letters, that my directorship adds value.  If my resignation is being required for personal or political reasons on behalf of a select few, then it's inappropriate.  I welcome you to take whatever actions you deem necessary, but I will not relieve you of the full responsibility for this decision.
 

Your letter of July 28th states that the board met [on July 27th] to review the issues discussed on July 20th. I initiated that prior meeting to address accusations made in the June 30th letter.  I provided new information and letters from directors and outsiders refuting most of the allegations.  I asked for the letter to be withdrawn.  I am still waiting for a response.  You have made defamatory allegations, in writing, on NAIC letterhead, without prior due diligence, and I believe I'm entitled to a resolution.  I was clear in my letter to Gayle on July 26th that I have suspended all activities until we can put this to rest. 
 

You have asked that I continue to work for the chapter, but you are not clear about the details.  First, how do you expect me to manage the road class program without any authority? I would handle hundreds of dollars and have to work closely with the treasurer and instructors, many of whom are on the board.  If certain directors don't want to see me at 8 chapter meetings a year, how do they intend to work with me a couple dozen times on the road classes? Who will have authority over the program?  What atonomy would I have to make even the most mundane decisions?  
 

Secondly, I have about 100 hours left on the Toolkit 5 class, which I stopped working on after I received the June 30th letter. If you intend to remove me from the board, what incentives are you leaving me to finish the class and teach the others? And, what kind of treatment will I receive on class day from those directors who are so adamant about my removal? 
 

It's difficult to move forward without answers to these questions. I will be on vacation from August 13th to the 20th.  I would appreciate resolving this matter before September 1st.  
 

Sincerely,
 

Lynn Ostrem, Minneapolis
garbagecop@foxinternet.net
